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1. Introduction
We are pleased to be able to report to this Fifteenth Regional Conference that Amateur Radio in Australia is alive and well.

Since our last meeting in Christchurch, there have been a number of milestones in AR in Australia, including celebration of the centenary of the Wireless Institute of Australia, the oldest national amateur radio society in the world, in 2010, more recently the opportunity to obtain a high power licence and various items of interest.

We have prepared papers on Emergency communications which are included separately to this report.

2. WIA Membership
Following the restructure of the WIA in 2004 we have noted a small but steady net growth in membership of the WIA and show the detail in the following  table.



31 December 2004
3494



31 December 2005
3851



31 December 2006
4114



31 December 2007
4302



31 December 2008
4376



20 April 2009

4581



31 December 2010
4641


31 December 2011
4649



20 April 2012

4763

From records maintained by the Australian Communications & Media Authority, on 1 April 2012, we note a figure of 15,687 licensees, consisting of 10,897 Advanced, 2,088 Standard and 2,235 Foundation Licences. There are 467 repeater and beacon licences. There has been a decline in the rate of increase from previous years.

We are seeing previous members rejoining the WIA, and ask the question, are other member societies seeing a similar trend? We believe all national societies need to promote amateur radio to our communities more than ever, in the face of so many other new technologies and forums.

3. Clubs
Our clubs are a vital interface for the radio amateurs and the general community. The WIA has around 150 affiliated clubs that are provided with some support services by the WIA. 

The clubs provide meeting places for radio amateurs with guest speakers, technical forums, hamfests and practical skills training as well as field day activities, contesting etc. 

Clubs are a vital part of the network and many are centres of learning for interested people to train and study for amateur radio exams. More recently many clubs have also provided training in emergency communications, with instructors accredited under a WIA sponsored nationally recognized Emcomm training program. We present a separate paper on that topic.

4. ITU
The WIA had a representative at WRC12 where the main item of interest was AI 1.23 for a secondary MF allocation between 472 and 479kHz for the amateur service. After much hard work at many preparatory meetings, eventually the proposal became a part of the “Final Acts of WRC12” and it is hoped Australian amateurs will have access to this band in the future. Many amateur societies contributed to this result.
Preparations are already underway for WRC 2015/6 to ensure amateur needs are considered and presentations are made of technically researched data.
Whilst the amount of preparatory work involved and the financial costs are a large imposition on all Amateur Societies, it is vital that as many societies as possible, become involved in their contribution to WRC in the future, to ensure the interests of Amateurs are continually tabled. Spectrum allocation is constantly under pressure from new and evolving technologies, and the Amateur allocations, even though many are secondary use, they are being viewed as possible sources of bandwidth. We need to protect and strengthen our bands, whilst considering future amateur needs too.

5. WIA

The WIA established a Foundation, a Company Limited by Guarantee, as an entity to enable bequests and gifts to be given, to support amateur radio and the WIA in its important functions. The WIA national Office is evidence and the result of the past generosity of a silent key.

The WIA continues to administer aspects of administrative functions on behalf of the Australian Communications and Media Authority covering amateur examinations, issuing of certificates of proficiency and callsign recommendations. 

Our monthly magazine Amateur Radio received a facelift with an upgrade of paperstock, many more colour images and extra pages. These changes were well received by members.
The WIA has continued to represent the interests of amateurs to the appropriate authorities and maintains a very professional and workable relationship with these departments.

The WIA had a very successful year in 2010 celebrating the centenary of the establishment of the Wireless Institute as a national radio organization. The annual general meeting was held in Canberra, Australia’s national Capital, a centenary callsign VK100WIA was activated by many affiliated clubs for 6 months, with around 26,000 QSO’s recorded. 

6. Emergency
We have submitted separate papers on the topic of emergency communications. 

The WIA has continued to provide training in Emergency Communications through the WIA RTO.

Training covers emcomm duties including health, mobility and availability. 
Regional co-ordinators have been appointed to promote, co-ordinate and gather information about manpower needs amongst emergency response organizations and non government organizations in their areas.

7. Foundation Licence
As we have previously reported the introduction of the Foundation Licence has provided an entry level opportunity for interested people to join the ranks of the amateur fraternity.

The Foundation Licence was introduced in 2005, to encourage people to qualify for an amateur radio licence, even with restrictions applied because of a lower technical level of training. The Foundation licence has turned out to be of great encouragement to new amateurs as a means to improve their qualifications to a standard level and subsequently the Advanced licence with full privileges and rights to operate on all bands. 
Many Clubs have provided teaching classes to provide the necessary training to assist new comers to qualify and pass the exams successfully.

The Clubs and the WIA benefit from these new amateurs joining their organizations.
In summary, we believe the WIA continues to best represent members of the amateur radio fraternity in Australia and provides a focal point for interested community.
